# Unit 8 Fashion 单元测试卷

(考试时间;90分钟 试卷满分: 100分)

## 一、单项填空(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

请认真阅读下列各题,从题中所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

1. He	re are four apples	s. We needapp	les.	
A	. three more	B. more three	C. three many	D. many three
2. Sh	e doesn't know_	·		
A	. how to do	B. what she can do it	C. what to do it	D. how to do it
3. Th	e trousers are too	large me.		
A	. in	B. for	C. on	D. at
4. He	half an	hour English ev	very morning.	
A	. spend; on	B. spends; on	C. take; on	D. cost; on
5. My	pen is at home.	Can you me yo	our pen, Daniel?	
A	. take	B. carry	C. lend	D. borrow
6. Sh	opping mall is a g	good place frie	nds.	
A	. meet	B. to meet	C. meeting	D. meets
7	do you	the play?		
A	. What, think	B. How, think	C. What, think of	D. How, think of
8. Mı	ım seldom makes	s mea bike to so	hool.	
A	. ride	B. to ride	C. rides	D. riding
9. Tra	ainers are comfor	table		
A	. wear	B. wore	C. wearing	D. to wear
10. T	he bag1	eather.		
A	. is made of	B. is made from	C. makes out of	D. made out of
11. D	on't talk. The ba	aby		
A	. sleeps	B. is sleeping	C. is sleep	D. slept
12. N	fy mother is ill _	bed. I must look	her at home.	
A	on for	B. in, after	C. on, after	D. in, for

13. It's cold today	your coat, pl	ease.	
A. Wear	B. Put on	C. Wears	D. Puts
14. Please give me_			
A. two bottles of	oranges	B. some o	range
C. two bottles of	orange juices	D. two bo	ttles of orange juice
15. They the	ir lost books everyw	here, but they ca	n't them.
A. are looking fo	r; find	B. look fo	r; finding
C. find; look for	r	D. are fin	ding; look for
二、完形填空(共10小	題;每小題1分,清	分10分)	
请认真阅读下列	恒文,从短文后各篇	MSS A、B、	C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项
Paris(巴黎)has a	a beautiful name,th	e City of1	Do you know 2 it means? Many beautiful
buildings are lighted at	3 The streets	are very4	When you5_ in Pairs, you needn't turn6
your headlights (车灯	) even after dark. I	Paris is full of (充	满)life all day and all night. But this is not the
7 reason (原因) f	or its beautiful name	. For hundreds o	f years, Paris has been the centre of science and
art. 8 scientists	and artists have com	e to 9 here	. For this reason, people10 it the City of
Lights.			
1. A. Flowers	B. Cars	C. Lights	D. Rivers
2. A. what	B. how	C. where	D. when
3. A. noon	B. night	C. day	D. evening
4. A. black	B. dark	C. noisy	D. bright
5. A. walk	B. go	C. drive	D. live
6. A. off	B. down	C. out	D. on
7. A. only	B. other	C. any	D. another
8. A. No	B. Few	C. Many	D. A few
9. A. study	B. drive	C. play	D. have dinner
10. A. make	B. call	C. build	D. find
— 流型生物数/++1 e.l.	8Z = J. 8Z 1 / 2	±/\15/\\	

### 三、阅读理解(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

# 认真阅读下列材料,从材料后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项

A

Mary is a fashionable (时尚的) girl. She always wears cool clothes. She often asks her mother to go

shopping with her. She wants to buy a lot of new clothes. Today she doesn't go to work because it is Saturday and her students don't go to school. She goes to do the shopping again. She buys a blue jacket, a pair of black jeans and a pair of white boots. The jacket is 90 yuan and the jeans are 200 yuan. The boots cost her 120 yuan. The boots and the jacket are made of leather. They make her look cool. Mary looks smart in the clothes, too. All the clothes match well.

Mary likes the clothes very much.

1.	Who does Mary often g	o shopping with?		
	A. Her father.	B. Her mother.	C. Her friends.	D. Her sister.
2.	What does Mary do?			
	A. A doctor.	B. A student.	C. A teacher.	D. A nurse.
3.	Today Mary buys a	jacket.		
	A. white	B. blue	C. black	D. grey
4.	What are the boots made	e of?		
	A. Cotton.	B. Silk.	C. Leather.	D. Paper.
5.	How much does Mary s	pend on all the things too	lay?	
	A. 90 yuan.	B. 120 yuan.	C. 320 yuan.	D. 410 yuan.
			В	
	WW 4: C 4: OF		1.4 7.6 4/5	Fried State Control

What is fashion? For many people, fashion just means clothes. In fact(事实上), there is fashion in many other things, not only in clothes. There is fashion in holidays, restaurants, films and books. There is also fashion in jobs and building styles.

Fashion always changes. If you look at the pictures of people or things from the past (过去), you can find the changes in fashion. An English house in the 1750s is quite different from one in the 1650s. A young boy today looks very different from his fashionable grandpa in the 1940s.

Today, fashion changes even faster. We can get new information in a short time from the newspaper, radio, telephone, television and the Internet. When new fashion comes, fashionable people will buy new things, so many people like fashion designers and dress-makers will make good money.

1.	Fashion means _	according to the	passage.	
	A. clothes only	B. many things	C. houses D	o. newspapers and radios
2.	Fashion in the 19	90s was fashio	n today.	
	A. the same as	B. different from	C. worse than	D. better than

3. Where CANNOT people get new information(信息)about fashion?
A. From newspapers. B. From the radio.
C. From television. D. From old people.
4. What do the underlined words "make good money" mean in Chinese?
A. 制造一些好钱 B. 花费很多钱 C. 赚一大笔钱 D. 借很多钱
5. Which of the following is TRUE according to the passage?
A. Fashionable people like buying new things.
B. Fashion stays the same all the time
C. There was fashion only in the 1940s.
D. Fashionable people only buy old things.
C
Many people like to watch 3D movies at the cinema. But do you know students in the US can watch 3I
movies in class? They can learn a lot from these movies.
In the US, some students can watch 3D movies in many lessons, such as maths, science and geometry
(八何) lessons. The 3D lessons show a special world to the students. They can help students understand the
knowledge better. These classes turn learning into an adventure (冒险).Students can remember the
knowledge easily.
The students like 3D lessons very much. They say, "It's easy to learn, because you can remember all the
things in the movies, and it's fun to learn."
The students in the US can watch 3D movies inlessons according to the passage.
A. history B. Chinese
C. geometry D. English
2. What does the underlined word "knowledge" mean in Chinese?
<b>A</b> .游戏 <b>B</b> .电影 <b>C</b> .知识 <b>D</b> .剧本
3. The 3D movies can help students
A. watch more movies in class
B. be interested in maths and science
C. know more knowledge about movies
D. understand the knowledge better
4 The students think it's to learn in 3D lessons

B. easy and fun
C. hard and boring
D. bad but fun
5. What's the best title for the passage?
A. 3D Movies in the US
B. 3D Lessons in the US
C. Movies about Different Lessons
D. An Exciting Adventure
四、词汇检测(共15小题,每小题1分,满分15分)
A) 请根据括号中所给的汉语写出单词,使句子意思完整正确。
1. Can you(借给) me your English book? Mine is at home.
2. His favorite colour is(紫色).
3. The mother buys two(围巾) for her twin daughters.
49. Silk feels(光滑的).
5. I like my leather(夹克衫).
B) 请根据句子意思,用括号中所给单词的适当形式填空
1. The pair of leather (boot) is very expensive.
2Are these shirts the (gentleman)? -Yes, they are theirs.
3. We are (interest) in the book.
4. The trainers made of leather are very (comfort).
5Do you like the (glove)? -Yes, I like them very much.
C)根据下列句子,通过上下文,写出空缺处各单词的正确形式。每空只写一词。
It's ten o'clock in the morning and you're still in bed. How 1 you are!
2. Ladies and g, welcome to our party!
3. Trainers are light and c, so I like them very much.
4. Miss Zhang is young and she is very p with her students.
5. Don't 1 on the ground. It is too wet.
五、动词填空,用括号内所给动词的适当形式填空(满分5分)
I think this pair of jeans (fit) you very well.

A. difficult and boring

2. Thank you very much for (write) to me.
3. Some students don't know how (read) the new words, so they can't remember them very well
4. It takes them ten hours (get) ready for the fashion show.
<ol><li>Trainers are light and comfortable. They are fit for (walk) in the hills.</li></ol>
6. —What (make) you so happy?
—The winter holiday is coming soon.
7. The new coat makes Simon (look) cool
8. —Where is your brother?
—He (lie) under the big tree over there.
9. Keep quiet! Our teachers (plan) a day out to Wuxi.
10. —May I speak to Mr. Morgan?
—Sorry. Would you please call later? He (walk) his dog in his garden.
六、句子翻译(共 5 小題;每小題 1 分,满分 5 分)
将下列句子译成英语,并将所译句子写在答题卡标有题号的横线上。
1.这件红色的 T 恤和你的黑色短裤很配。
3.你能教我如何设计不同的服装吗?
4.这件棕色的夹克多少钱?
5.你的裤子是什么面料的? ——丝绸的。

## 七、阅读填空(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)

### A)请认真阅读下列短文,并根据所读内容在文章后表格中的空格里填入一个最恰当的单词。

I am Lily. I have a piece of good news to tell you. We have a new apartment(公寓). The rooms are small, but they are all comfortable. There are more rooms here than in our old apartment. This i.s good because I have my own (自己的) room now. In the old apartment, I must share (分享) a room with my sister.

My bedroom is my favourite in our apartment. I can be alone in it. I can read and draw. I can listen to

music. I can play games and send my friends e-mails on my computer.

My second favourite room is the kitchen. I like helping my mother cook my meals. She is a very good cook and often teaches me how to make many different kinds of dishes. She lived in Morocco when she was a girl, and she can cook Morocco food. It is delicious.

Lily's apartment		
The old apartment	It has fewer rooms and I share a room_1my sister.	
The new apartment	The rooms are small, but they are all 2.  My favourite room is my 3. I can be 4 in it. I can read and draw. I can listen to 5. I can play games 6 my computer and s. 7. e-mails to my friends.  The 8 is my second favourite room. I can help my mother with 9. My mother's Morocco food is 10.	

## B) 请根据短文内容及首字母提示,填入所缺单词。

People eat different things in different parts of the world. In some countries, people eat rice every day.
Sometimes, they eat it t1 a day or even three times a day. For breakfast, 12 and supper, they
u eat it with meat, fish and vegetables. Some people do not eat some kinds of m 4
Muslims(穆斯林), for example, don't eat pork. The Japanese eat lots of fish, and they a5 eat a lot of
rice. I 6 Western countries such as Britain, Australia and the US, the most important f 7 is
bread and potatoes. And people there can cook potatoes in many different k8 of ways. Some people
eat o 9 fruit and vegetables. They don't eat meat or fish or anything that comes from a 10.
They only eat food from plants. Some people say that food from plants is better for us than meat.

### 八、书面表达(满分15分)

请根据下列信息写一篇不少于80词的短文,介绍一次时装表演。

提示:下星期我们将举办一场时装表演。老师让我们设计一些衣服和鞋。桑迪设计了一件外套。这件外套是羊毛做的,很长但摸起来很舒服。米莉设计了一条裙子,是丝绸的,适合夏天穿。西蒙设计了一双靴子,是皮制的。所有的衣服和鞋看起来都很酷。

## 参考答案及解析

一、单项填空(共15小颗;每小颗1分,满分15分)

请认真阅读下列各题,从题中所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

1. 【答案】A。

【解析】"基数词 + more + 名词"意为"再(又) ......"。

2. 【答案】D。

【解析】know 后加"疑问词 + 不定式",do是及物动词,后面要接宾语,how 不能做 do 的宾语,所以要加上it;而 what 可以做 do 的宾语,不用再加it。

3.【答案】 B。

【解析】for表示"对……来说"。

4.【答案】 B。

【解析】根据 every morning 可知用一般现在时,主语是单三 he,所以谓语动词加-s; spend...on sth.意为"在某事上花多少时间"。

5. 【答案】C。

【解析】lend 意为"借给"。

6. 【答案】B。

【解析】动词不定式作定语修饰 place。

7. 【答案】C。

【解析】What do you think of ...? 你认为......怎么样?

8. 【答案】A。

【解析】make sb. do sth. 意为"让某人做某事"。

9. 【答案】D。

【解析】句意为"运动鞋穿上去很舒服",用动词不定式。

10. 【答案】A。

【解析】be made of 意为"由……制成",可以看出原材料;而 be made from 看不出原材料。

11. 【答案】B。

【解析】根据语境,不要说话,肯定是婴儿正在睡觉。

12.【答案】 B。

【解析】be ill in bed 意为"卧病在床"; look after 意为"照顾,照看"。

13. 【答案】B。

【解析】本句是祈使句,以动词原形开头; put on 强调"穿"的动作; wear 强调"穿"的状态。

14. 【答案】D。

【解析】two bottles of orange juice 意为"两杯橘汁"; juice 不可数,把 bottle 变为复数形式。

15. 【答案】A。

【解析】look for 意为"寻找",强调"找"的动作; find 意为"找到",强调"找"的结果。

二、完形填空(共10小题;每小题1分,满分10分)

请认真阅读下列短文,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项

1. 【答案】C。

【解析】根据全文文意可知答案。

2. 【答案】A。

【解析】根据句意"你知道它的意思吗?"可知答案。

3. 【答案】B。

【解析】at night 意为"在夜里"。

4. 【答案】D。

【解析】灯都亮着,所以街道很"明亮"。

5. 【答案】C。

【解析】根据后文的 headlights (车灯) 可知答案。

6. 【答案】D。

【解析】turn on 意为"打开"。

7. 【答案】A。

【解析】only 意为"仅仅,只"。

8. 【答案】C。

【解析】根据文意可知应该是"许多"。

9. 【答案】A。

【解析】来巴黎"学习"。

10. 【答案】B。

【解析】call 意为"称呼"。

三、阅读理解(共15小题;每小题1分,满分15分)

#### 认真阅读下列材料,从材料后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项

A

1. 【答案】B。

【解析】根据"She often asks her mother to go shopping with her."可知答案。

2. 【答案】C。

【解析】根据"...because it is Saturday and her students don't go to school. "可知答案。

3. 【答案】B。

【解析】根据"She buys a blue jacket..." 可知答案。

4. 【答案】C。

【解析】根据"The boots and the jacket are made of leather."可知答案。

【答案】D。

【解析】根据"The jacket is 90 yuan and the jeans are 200 yuan. The boots cost her 120 yuan. "可知答案。

В

1. 【答案】B。

【解析】根据"...there is fashion in many other things..."可知答案。

2.【答案】B。

【解析】根据第二段前两句话可知答案。

【答案】D。

【解析】根据"We can get new information in a short time from the newspaper, radio, telephone, television and the Internet."可知答案。

4. 【答案】C。

【解析】根据前文意思可知答案。

【答案】A。

【解析】根据"When new fashion comes, fashionable people will buy new things..."可知答案。

C

【答案】C

【解析】由第二段第一句In the US, some students can watch 3D movies in many lessons, such as maths, science and geometry lessons.可知在美国,学生们可以在数学、科学、几何有等课堂课观看3D电影。

2.【答案】C

【解析】3D电影用于课堂教学,学生可以从中学到"知识"。

3. 【答案】D

【解析】 由第二段第三句They can help students understand the knowledge better.可知答案应该选D。

4. 【答案】B

【解析】由第三段可知学生们非常喜欢3D课程,因为它学起来既容易又有乐趣。

5.【答案】B

【解析】 短文主要介绍了美国利用3D课程教学,故B项作为文章题目最佳。

- 四、词汇检测(共15小颗、每小颗1分,满分15分)
- A) 请根据括号中所给的汉语写出单词,使句子意思完整正确。

【答案】6. lend 7. purple 8. scarves 9. smooth 10. jacket

C) 请根据句子意思,用括号中所给单词的适当形式填空

【答案】1. boots 2. gentlemen's 3. interested 4. comfortable 5. gloves

C) 根据下列句子,通过上下文,写出空缺处各单词的正确形式。每空只写一词。

【答案】1. lazy 2. gentlemen 3. comfortable 4. popular 5. lie

五、动词填空 用括号内所给动词的适当形式填空(满分5分)

【答案】1. fits 2. writing 3.to read 4. to get 5. walking

makes
 look
 is lying
 are planning
 is walking

六. 句子翻译(共5小题;每小题1分,满分5分)

将下列向子译成英语,并将所译句子写在答题卡标有题号的横线上。

#### 【答案】

- 1. This red T-shirt matches your black shorts well.
- Lily often wears this pair of white leather boots to go to school.

/Lily often goes to school in this pair of white leather boots.

- 3. Can you teach me how to design different clothes?
- 4. How much does this brown jacket cost?
- 5. —What are your trousers made of? —Silk.

#### 七、阅读填空(共20小题,每小题1分,满分20分)

A)请认真阅读下列短文,并根据所读内容在文章后表格中的空格里填入一个最恰当的单词。

【答案】1.with 2.comfortable 3.bedroom 4.alone 5.music

6.on 7.send 8.kitchen 9. cooking 10.delicious

## B) 请根据短文内容及首字母提示,填入所缺单词。

【答案】1. twice 2. lunch 3. usually 4. m.eat 5. also

6. In 7. food 8. kinds 9. only 10. animals

## 八、书面表达(满分15分)

## 【参考范文】

#### A fashion show

We'll have a fashion show next week. And the teacher asks us to design some clothes and shoes.

Look! This is Sandy's design. It's a coat. It's made of wool. The coat is very long but feels very comfortable.

Millie's design is a skirt. It's made of silk. It's fit to wear in summer. Simon's design is a pair of boots. They are made of leather.

All the clothes and shoes look very cool.